

----- Original message -----  
From: "Dennis P. Kloss" <dennis.kloss@comcast.net>  
Date: Aug 12, 2016 7:41 AM  
Subject: Update  
To: "f[REDACTED].com">  
Cc:

We got Jo approved for The Stratford on Thursday afternoon. Our goal is to have her moved in on Monday. Hopefully the hospital will approve her stay there through the weekend. Lynn and I are looking into Barrows Neurological Hospital which is very close to The Stratford. They have a few GBM specialists there and we feel this place would give Jo the best of care. The Cancer Centers of America seems a bit hoky to us Marcie. All they seem to be concerned with is if her insurance will pay and quite frankly gave us the willies.

Jo will have to stay in a respite room at The Stratford for a few days until her furniture can be moved in. A friend of Jo's is starting a GOfundMe account in an attempt to raise \$100,000 so Lynn and I don't go bankrupt. We are going to need all the financial support that we can get Marcie.

We are going out for at least five business days end of this month and will have lots of appointments lined up with attorneys, real estate agents and what not. I plan on selling the condo or at least start an Estate Sale sometime in a few months. I'll have Jo's friends get her personal stuff out and over to her new place and then have an Estate Sale Company inventory and hold an estate sale in an attempt to raise more money for Jo. I'm selling the cars and anything else worth anything in the house. If you want Tom's piano I'd like you to have it. Lynn and I will be searching for documents in Jo's condo when we get there as her full will is in her desk drawer. I bet see probably left the piano to you anyway, but I get a look at all the stuff when we are out there of course.

This is shocked the hell out of me Marcie. I'm completely numb. I have ADHD pretty bad now and this has caused it to go out of control. Lynn is trying to keep me balanced and the reason I need her to go with me out there. I'm not thinking too clearly right now at all Marcie. Working 14 hour days on behalf of Jo is taking it's toll on me.

Love,

Dennis

---

**From:** "Dennis P. Kloss" <dennis.kloss@comcast.net>  
**Date:** Monday, August 01, 2016 4:46 PM  
**To:** <dennis.kloss@Comcast.net>  
**Cc:** <dennis.kloss@comcast.net>  
**Subject:** Joann Update - August 1, 2016

All,

Today Joann was transferred to Phoenix Baptist Hospital aka Abrazo Central Campus in Phoenix. The reason for this transfer was because the MRI machine at Abrazo Arrowhead was down and they need to do a second MRI on Jo to compare it to the first.

So, she has been at this new hospital for a few hours now. She should be getting the MRI soon. Tomorrow, she will meet the internist as well as the neurologist and neuro-surgeon to discuss the MRI's and decide on a course of action.

Lynn and I are thinking two possible courses of actions. 1. In Patient Cognitive Therapy 2. Brain Lesion Biopsy followed by Cognitive Therapy. Doing any type of brain biopsy has risks, but I made sure she does have one of the top surgeons in his field, Dr. Marco Marsela. Lynn is going to review both MRI's prior to us giving any type of approval for the biopsy. As long as Marsela would be doing the surgery, if it needs to be done, we are most confident.

I did speak to Joann early this morning. She does sound much better each day, but her memory is very foggy. She doesn't even know who the mortgage payment goes to and what passwords and pin numbers are to get into accounts. Her two friends, Donna and Pam are going to the house tonight to go through her office to locate these items.

Jo wants to go home and thinks she is going to go home soon, but we don't think that will be happening. I don't think she can live alone right now without some type of cognitive therapy and assistance. Looking at Jo you wouldn't think there is anything wrong until you speak to her.

Once I get some definite medical plans I will be making reservations to head out to Phoenix. Right now I have to be near the phone at all times because I get many calls a day from her friends and the hospital. I can't take these calls on a plane and Jo is in pretty good hands with Pam and Donna. Great friends for sure.

Phoenix Baptist Hospital  
Room 566  
602-249-0212

Dennis

No virus found in this message.  
Checked by AVG - [www.avg.com](http://www.avg.com)  
Version: 2016.0.7690 / Virus Database: 4627/12725 - Release Date: 08/01/16

Re: update on Joann

**Subject:** Re: update on Joann  
**From:** "Dennis P. Kloss" <dennis.kloss@comcast.net>  
**Date:** 8/8/2016 5:00 AM  
**To:** "f[REDACTED].com">

T

My wife said I might have to go on anti-anxiety meds as she's never seen me like I was on Sunday. I couldn't do anything. I'm shaking a lot. One of Jo's friends sent me a nasty email yesterday and it really hurt my feelings. It put me in a tailspin. She tried to make me feel that because I'm not out there right now that I'm basically not a very good brother. She has no reason why I can't be out there right now. If I go and the hospital gets wind that I'm there Jo will be released to me and we have nothing in place. I will be stuck and not be able to do much while taking care of Jo at the same time. My wife is going to email this friend back and explain some stuff and to tell her to back off of me right. I can't deal with any negativity right now.

dennis